WAVERLY VOLUNTEER FIRE DEPARTMENT

BUSINESS MEETING 3/8/05
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Chief Dan McKenzie called the business meeting of the Waverly Volunteer Fire Department to order, Chaplain Frazee led the department in devotions.



The minutes of the previous meeting were read and there being no corrections or additions were approved as read.  The Treasurer’s report was given and the bills against the department were listed, a motion to accept the report and to pay all bills was made by Will Rutledge, with a second from Randy Meyer, motion carried.


Roll was answered by 31 members, 2 were excused, and 1 absent.


Remarks for the good of the Dept., Andy’s Grandfather is in the hospital and will be having surgery. 


Dan recognized  Roy Hardy for passing Fire Fighter One and said that Megan would be finishing hers up shortly. Mike Siberski mentioned that Dick Ormston and his wife will be celebrating their 60th wedding anniversary, a card and check for 60.00 will be sent. Bob Edgar brought up that there will be a training session in Denver on April 9th.


In committee reports, Jason reported on the new station and that plans and discussion would follow the regular meeting. There was nothing new from the Dance committee, and the Audit committee had not yet met. Randy and Herb offered to be in charge of the upcoming pancake breakfast set for April 2nd, Jason suggested that the proceeds go towards a new power unit for the Jaws, some discussion followed. A motion was made my Matt and seconded by Steve to put the money towards a new unit, motion carried. A committee for the new Arial still has not been formed. The new museum committee is still working on plans.


In unfinished business, storm watching was discussed and it was decided that it is not our primary responsibility, but we will respond if needed.


In applications for membership Justin Franzen was voted on as a probationary member by secret ballot. A motion was made by Kevin and seconded by Bryce to destroy the ballots, motion carried.


In new business Kevin talked about the Fire Prevention program, there is information on the board. Bryce brought the problems we are having with 807. It has been looked at by the City, they replaced a fuel filter, and at present it is running fine. Discussion followed about the possibility of replacing 807 with a new truck, Dan reported that he had talked to Dick Crane and to Dick Ormston about the possibility of needing the truck sooner than later. Matt made a motion to form a committee to get pricing on a new truck and bring back to next months meeting with a second by Will, vote was taken and defeated. Matt made a new motion to purchase a new truck with volunteer funds with delivery as soon as possible than being reimbursed by the City and the Rural, this was seconded by Will, motion carried. The committee will be Matt, Roy, and Jason. In other business Steve needs serial numbers from pagers, please see him with the information. Dan talked about the PC that is in the Radio Room and the limited use with the number of sign on names the city allows, discussion followed and was tabled until next month. Dan also talked about a grant application that is available for either new trucks, or PPE. The groups each presented what they had been working on, after each made there presentations it was decided to take a ballot vote to choose which grant we should pursue, the vote was taken and results were to go after PPE. The use of foam was discussed with 807 and it was discovered we have been using more than is needed, the gauge has been reset and should be left alone. Smoking in the station, trucks, and at scenes was brought up, please be courteous to others. 


Fire reports for the month will be talked about next month due to a 9:00 commitment. Motion to adjourn by Matt with a second by Will, motion carried.


Respectfully Submitted 

Jeff Soash, Secretary











